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Peace Lutheran Church 
2540 Applegate Street 

Philomath, OR 97370 

(541)  929- 5504 
Pastor Lucke’s e-mail: pastorlucke@gmail.com 

Peace Lutheran Office e-mail: peaceinphilomath@gmail.com 

Peace Lutheran website:  http://peaceinphilomath.com 

November 18, 2018 
We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus. 

We are honored with your presence.  If you do not have a church home, you are 

invited to join us regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as you 

leave today and sign the guest book in the entryway. You may also wish to complete 

one of the pew cards and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, snacks and 

fellowship time follow the service in the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 

The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark 

the beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer 

and inward reflection as we begin our worship. 

Children are welcome at our worship services.  However, if you prefer, 

Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three years old and 

younger, the room is unstaffed and can be accessed via the hallway from 

the narthex.  There is a speaker that will allow you to listen to the service. 

You are also welcomed to use the Fellowship Hall and hallway to walk a 

noisy child; it also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if you need 

assistance.   

Holy Communion is celebrated every first, third and fifth Sundays of the 

month and will follow the order of service in the bulletin. Guests, if you 

are a baptized Christian and share our faith in Jesus as Savior and have 

been instructed in the meaning and use of the Lord’s Supper, you are 

invited to come to the altar. If you prefer grape juice to wine, take a cup 

from the center of the communion tray. We also have gluten-free wafers 

available. If you desire a gluten-free wafer, ask the server. May the body and blood 

of Jesus, present in the bread and wine, be a blessing to you. There are times during 

the service when you will be asked to stand if you are able. Please feel free to remain 

seated if standing is difficult. 
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Serving You 

Pastor  Pastor Jeremy Lucke 

Deacon Larry Oliver 

Musicians Suzanne Muhly, Bryson Skaar 

Music Director Colleen Schulze 

Choir Director Dan Johnson 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

God’s Servants Today – November 18, 2018  

Greeter Janet Randall 

Usher George & Janice Abele 

Reader Margaret Phillpott 

Children’s Message  Brad Hellesto 

Flowers  Stouder Family 

Fellowship Hosts Hellesto Family 

Communion  Janice Abele, Cheryl Miller & Nancy Abernathy 

Audio-Visual       Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron Bentsen 

 

Volunteers for November 25, 2018 

Greeter Ruth Moser  

Usher Carole Gutbrod & Jan Lane 

Reader Rob Schulze 

Children’s Message  Joyce Long 

Flowers   

Fellowship Hosts Jim & Lynn Reams 

Communion  Janice Abele, Cheryl Miller & Nancy Abernathy 

Audio-Visual       Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron Bentsen 
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Calendar for the Week of November 18 

SUN – 11/18  8:30 AM  Choir Practice 

9:45 AM  Sunday School – Youth Rehearsal 

    11:00 AM Worship  

    12:30 – ish Special song Rehearsal  

MON – 11/19  2:30 PM  Dementia Warriors 

TUES – 11/20  11:00 PM Rotary Meeting & Luncheon 

    7:00 PM  Council Meeting 

WED – 11/21   Stay Home and Prepare for Thanksgiving! 

THURS – 11/22  THANKSGIVING DAY 

FRI – 11/23   Black Friday       

SAT – 11/24   REST UP – get ready for Sunday 

  

Pastor’s Office Hours 

MONDAY – OFFICE CLOSED 

Tuesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Wednesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
Thursday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Friday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
THANK YOU - YOU, our congregation never cease to amaze me. I can think of no 

better gift than seeing all the hard work, donations and perseverance you've shown 

in getting this bazaar together. Thank you. 

 To each and every one of you that donated toward the gift baskets.  To Kay 

along with her helpers that put the baskets together, thank you. 

 The quilt was a side project with many loving hours put into it. To all that 

worked on that, thank-you. 

 To the bakers that made it possible to sell over 1300 cookies and to Sharon for 

being chairperson, plus all others that made goodies. Thank you. 

 The set up took countless hours, and the tear down a couple. Here's to all that 

worked behind the scenes to make that happen. Thank you. 

 The outdoor decorations were beautiful and gave a 'welcome to our bazaar' 

effect. Thank you. 

 Last but not least – The music was awesome!  We have such talented people 

in our congregation and I thank them for sharing with us.  Thank you.   

Because you rose to the challenge, the Guild will be able to help the community. 

Here's to a job well done. Thank you 

In Great Appreciation, JANI BURTON 

 

 

Troop 3 BOY SCOUT CHRISTMAS TREE SALE from now until 

December 22, 10 AM to 8 PM.  Come on in and support the scouts!   

 

 

ICE MAKER! If you haven’t already had a look…go into the kitchen and 

enjoy our new icemaker!  We now have ice on demand for our drinks and 

for events.  Thank you to all the volunteers who updated our kitchen.   
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HYGIENE GIFT BASKETS – Philomath Community Services is 

collecting items for hygiene gift baskets for men and women in need.  They 

need to know how many gift baskets we are willing to fill.  Below are the 

items needed. 

1 sturdy laundry basket 

1 (sink) dish soap 

1 hair shampoo 

1 hair conditioner 

1 hand lotion 

1 dental floss 

2 Men’s deodorant 

1 pack razors (dozen) 

2 roll paper towels 

1 liquid laundry detergent 

2 hand soap (bar) 

1 Tooth paste 

4 tooth brushes 

2 women’s deodorant 

1 pack toilet paper (6 rolls) 

Women’s hygiene products 

ALL ITEMS for the hygiene baskets will be picked up by December 3.  

Please let Callie know if you will be donating items!  They have a goal of 

32 baskets with 19 already promised.  Will you help? 

 

DATES TO KEEP IN MIND  
DECEMBER 5 – 5:00 PM Dinner and a Church Decorating Party! 

DECEMBER 9 – Youth Christmas Program! 

 

 


